PUBLIC NOTICE

The City Council will hold a Public Hearing at 7:00 p.m.
at its scheduled Council Meeting on Tuesday, September
5, 2017 in Council Chambers, Fourth Floor, Municipal
Building, 427 Patton Street, Danville, Virginia.

The purpose of the Public Hearing is to provide all
interested parties an opportunity to speak to the City’s
intent to make application to the Virginia Department of
Rail and Public Transportation for financial assistance
for the City of Danville Transit System for FY 2018. The
amount of the City’s application for state operating
assistance is $405,219 and a total of $153,528 in state
capital assistance is requested to finance the following
capital projects; rehabilitate facility parking lots, complete
sidewalk improvements and erect a bus shelter for the
Adult Education bus stop, obtain signage for new bus
service, replace a coin counting machine, construct a
propane refueling station, purchase radio equipment,
replace five small buses and two support vehicles.

The proposed Program of projects will be adopted as the
Program of Projects. In the event the proposed Program
of Projects is amended as a result of the Public Hearing,

the amended Program of Projects will be adopted.

Copies of the grant applications and the proposed
expenditures are available for public review at the Danville
Regional Airport. Individuals with disabilities who wish to
attend the Public Hearing and require special assistance,
should contact Marc Adelman, Transportation Services
Director at (434) 799-5110 or (434) 799-5144.
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